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A meeting of the Environment Committee was held in the Parish Office on Tuesday 22nd April 2014.
Present:  Cllrs Mrs S Watson (Chairman), Mrs P van Gelderen, Mrs K England, A Lowen, M Powell, G Hobbs, D Pikett and S England
       Clerk:   Mrs J Murray
14/04/23   Chairman’s remarks
 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
14/04/24   Apologies

 None
14/04/25   Declarations of Interest

None
14/04/26   Minutes 


On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was unanimously RESOLVED that the notes of the meeting held on 18th February 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/04/27   Clerk’s Report
                 The Clerk had nothing to report on this occasion.
14/04/28   Correspondence

        The Planning Inspectorate – High Hedge Appeal Decision Notice 

         P Westman Landscapes – Signed Village Maintenance Contract & copy of insurance    schedule

         WLDC – Tree Works ref 032821

Mr P Baldwin – Letter returning tenancy agreement & advising allotment not required from 1st April

Mr S Howell – Signed allotment tenancy agreement & rent cheque

Mr D Andrews – Signed allotment tenancy agreement & cash rent payment

Mr M Dobson – Decline to quote for maintenance of floral displays

Veolia – Quote for floral displays

Mr S Brown – Signed allotment tenancy agreement & rent cheque

Mrs K Farrell – Signed allotment tenancy agreement & rent cheque

Mr R Bush – Signed allotment tenancy agreement & rent cheque

14/04/29   Financial
      Members were given a financial report to date.
14/04/30   Trees

· Cllr England reported that a resident on Beckhall has contacted him regarding a tree in a neighbour’s garden that is causing damage to her fence. The Willow tree is in the Conservation Area and could cause damage to garage foundations. Send to Carol Slingsby at WLDC for her action.
· On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to request from LCC a Plum tree, to be planted on the allotments and a Rowan tree, to be planted on the corner of Furrow Close and Beckhall.
14/04/31   Footpaths
       The P3 Co-ordinator had walked all footpaths except one, which she will do next time and   reported the following:
F/P169 Sudbeck – at the Ryland Road end a lawn mower has been dumped opposite the end bungalow, a few yards from Ryland Road – report to WLDC. Musgraves Orchard – no problems. Eastfield Lane to Mill Lane – no problems, the path is clearly defined through the rape field and was litter free, some dog faeces was evident – suggest to install dog bins at each end of the path – contact WLDC.
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F/P172 Lincoln Road to Horncastle Lane – the footpath is clearly defined through the rape field. The Conservation route map is missing, only the post and frame in place. There are some stiles on a stretch of path – what is the position regarding DDA? Ask LCC if grants are available to replace with gates. Suggest a dog bin is installed at the Cliff Road end – contact WLDC.
F/P173 Lincoln Road to Church Lane through Churchyard – no problems

F/P174 Ryland Road to Tinkermere Close – no problems. The Grove to Sudbeck Lane – a section of hedge is encroaching on the path by the lamppost near the Social Club – very narrow to get through with a pram/buggy etc (ivy mostly), there is a breeze block wall on the other side, so quite literally nowhere to manoeuvre – report to LCC.
F/P175 Church Lane to The Grove, no problems except to note felled Lleylandii branches have been left in the area of “no man’s land” between the green mesh fence and the property’s fencing.
14/04/32   Allotments

The Allotment Tenant’s Representative was not present so no report was received. There is currently one vacant plot which will be offered to those on the waiting list.
14/04/33   Village Maintenance
· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs Watson, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept the quotation from Scothern Nurseries.
· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs Watson, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept the lowest quote for clearance of the shrubs on the corner of Furrow Close and Beckhall and plant a Rowan tree.
· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to scatter poppy seeds on the Prebend Lane/Cliff Road banked area and around the posts of the village signs. 
· Lagoon area – it was suggested that a commemorative bench dedicated to Gill Dalton, who was a serving Councillor when she died in June 2013 be located in this area. Trees have been dedicated to past members of the Council who have passed away. The area is well used by walkers and dog walkers. Trees, bulbs, buddleia could be planted to attract wildlife and maybe make it a nature area – advice will be sought from someone who would know what to plant etc. Contact Garry Steele of the Hawk and Owl Trust to come back to look at other areas that may be suitable for owl boxes. 
14/04/34   Councillors’ Reports

· Next agenda – status of a nature conservation area – Natural England
· Verge outside Park House is rutted – report to LCC
· Owl boxes – should be 2 in close proximity for the male and females to use – next agenda
· Landowner willing to connect footpaths/bridleway around the Golf Course, other landowners willing to join in – meeting to be arranged with LCC footpaths in the future + Welton Jays
· Large Beech tree in Churchyard at rear of the Pinfold – Tree Warden to have a look.






